
 

Library, Technology, and Telecommunications Committee 

Meeting Date:  April 1, 2015 at 11:00 AM/Library Treehouse 

Attendance:  Stephen Castellano (Online Education), Raymond Diaz (Library), Mine Doyran 

(Economics and Business), Daniel Rodriguez (Student Government), John Dono (Information 

Technology), Kenneth Schlesinger, (Chief Librarian)  

Excused:  Ron Bergmann, Vincent Sandella 

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from meeting of March 4, 2015 were approved.  The next 

meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 6th at 11:00 AM in he Library’s Treehouse 

Conference Room. 

Meeting Agenda 

Library Report:  

Chief Librarian Schlesinger reported that the Library, Anthropology Department, Political Science, and 

Research and Sponsored Programs have developed Innovation:    Faculty Research Video Interview 

Series, designed to promote the research process and expose the college community to faculty research. 

Development of this Video Series is being announced in conjunction with CUNY’s new Institutional 

Repository.  

The introductory video presentation and discussion features Political Science’s Chiseche Mibenge.  The 

event will be held Wednesday, April 15th from 3-4:30 PM in Library’s Fine Arts Classroom 226A  More 

information is available from Rebecca Arzola, x8831.  Faculty wishing to participate in the Video 

Interview Series to share your research methods, please contact Robert Farrell at  x7761. 

April 17th is the deadline for submissions of the Celebration of Faculty Achievement.  If you have 

questions on submission requirements, please contact Kenneth Schlesinger.  A Reception will be held  

Thursday, May 7th, 3:00-5:00 PM in the Library Gallery . 

We are just about at the one-year mark of CUNY’s New York Times Academic Pass.    If you get the 

Paywall message, simply login to nytimes.com/passes and enter your Lehman e-mail address, and you are 

instantly renewed.  More information is on the library website or at the  Reference Desk. 

Division of Information Technology Report 

John Dono reported that the Tech Fee Committee approved $575,000 in new initiatives.  The proposals 

are awaiting approval from President Fernandez.  Vice President and CIO Ron Bergmann thanks to 

Student Government for submitting proposals.  



Shortly, Department websites will be much easier to update with the purchase of  Terminal 4 Content 

Management System.  This new system helps departments update their websites from any computer.  

Webmaster David Stevens will be presenting this Content Management System at our May 6th meeting 

LehmanOne Access continues to gain popularity as it is now available for the entire Lehman community. 

To set up LehmanOne Access, simply visit lehman.Edu, click LOGIN, and look for LEHMAN ONE 

ACCESS on the right side of your screen.  

Office of Online Education 

Office of Online Education is pleased to announce that the Online RN to BS Program is progressing, and 

that there is significant interest in this program.  On March 27th, we conducted an Information Session 

completely online.  Twelve prospective students registered for this session, .conducted via video 

conference with Adobe Connect.  Bronx Ed Tech Conference   is a collaborative effort between Lehman, 

Bronx Community, and Hostos Community College.  This year’s conference is on Friday, May 8th from 

9:00 AM-4:00 PM.  We’ve received several proposals from Lehman faculty that have been accepted. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Stephen Castellano  

Chair 

 

 

. 

 


